
 
 

 

 

DATE: August 29, 2024 

TO: City Council Members 

FROM: Nick Sugar, City Planner 

 Brad Kosco, City Engineer 

RE: 2024 Safe Routes to School Travel Plan 

 
Overview 

The Safe Routes to School Travel Plan was last updated in 2011.  In 2023, the City received a 

grant from the Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT) to develop a new School Travel Plan.  

A core team was selected to guide the effort, consisting of representatives from Hudson City 

Schools, City Council, and City Staff.  With the assistance of an engineering traffic safety 

consultant, the new School Travel Plan was recently completed.  

 

Update  

The plan was discussed at the August 27, 2024 City Council Workshop.  Staff has made the 

following minor updates based on the discussion: 

• The introduction on page 5 has been edited to clearly state the Safe Routes plan will not 

conflict with other long range city plans. 

• Labeling errors have been addressed between the recommendations and maps on pages 

44-51.   

• The 2011 Safe Routes to School Travel Plan has been attached for reference.  

 

 


